MINUTE OF MEMBER ZONE SOUNDING BOARD – MEETING 7
HELD ON 11th October at 10am, Via MS TEAMS 
	Present
	

	Bob Miller
	Customer Engagement Manager 

	Jamie Robertson 
	Digital Engagement Services Developer 

	Mark Calder
Helen MacLeod

Councillor Dougie McFadzean

Councillor Kieron Green 
Councillor Fiona Howard

Cllr Iain Shonny Paterson
	Project Manager RIS
Member Services Officer
Elected Member (part meeting)
Elected Member (part meeting) 
Elected Member

Elected Member (part meeting)


	
	

	Apologies 

Councillor Liz McCabe
Susie Sinclair 
Jane Jarvie
Anna Alderson
	Elected Member
Directorate Support Officer 
Comms Team Manager
Customer Liaison Officer RIS

	


	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and introductions
Bob welcomed everyone to the seventh meeting of the group, noted the apologies and thanked those who attended. 

	

	2
	Minute of Previous Meeting 
The meeting reviewed and accepted the minute of the previous meeting held in October 2023. It noted that the following actions were carried forward:

· Councillor Howard asked if it was possible to have a briefing regarding the number and type of customer contacts coming in to the Council. Bob undertook to issue FQ1&2 data for customer contacts to the CSC/CSPs and add it to the MZ Library.
· Mark will complete a short RIS Briefing note on the inspection process and add this to the MZ library.

· Jamie will review and update the MZ Member User Guide and also produce a brief video overview of the key functions/features in MZ.
The meeting then discussed a draft briefing note commissioned at the last Sounding Board and aimed at promoting the benefits of using Member Zone and the very positive performance and feedback for those that have been diligent users. The content of the Briefing was approved and Helen will issue it to all Members. The video on key functions of MZ noted above will then follow shortly after.

The remaining actions were completed or were covered later in the agenda.


	Bob

Mark

Jamie

Helen.

	3
	Review of Current Member Zone Request Portal Performance 
The meeting discussed both the MZ report that went to SMT at the end of FQ1 covering the first two years of MZ usage and the latest Request Management Update Briefing covering MZ performance for FQ2 and up to end of September 2024.

It was noted that of the 2904 member requests logged through the system since inception, only 165 were in action and that survey feedback scores for timeliness, quality and outcome were all above 94%. The service is therefore being well managed for those who are using it.

There remain two areas of concern, the fact that half of members rarely use the service (hence the promotional briefing and video actions above), and the obstinately high number of cases that remain open with members (689) after the Service has responded. Regarding the latter, the following observations and actions were made:

· Helen’s Team have been engaging with member to offer support to review and close those cases that are open for over a year in their caseload and over 100 such have been closed in the past 4 weeks.

· Members may have forgotten the functionality that allows them to filter their caseload to just view open cases and then sort by age. Jamie will add guidance on this to the next member bulletin.
· Dougie noted that he had encountered a glitch with some cases that would not allow them to be closed. Jamie said he would liaise with Dougie to resolve this issue and determine if it was widespread.

· Fiona noted that she was reluctant to close some cases as RIS would respond that work to fix and issue was Scheduled, but she wanted to be sure it was completed and the system was not set up to provide the follow up for scheduled work to be completed. Bob undertook to look at options to resolve that concern.
 Mark asked if it was possible for his team to have a breakdown of reason that RIS cases were escalated (8% of cases have been to the escalation procedure). Bob noted that it was overwhelmingly because they had the exceeded the 20 working day past SLA tolerance that then triggered them to go to escalation automatically.

 
	Jamie
Jamie
Bob

	4
	Current in progress and planned MZ system developments 
Bob noted that a development release Bulletin had been issued to members in June and covered the enhancements made since the last meeting including:

· Case closure via Service Response email button

· Five new common enquiry type request forms added

· Random case selector for QA process for RIS

· Enhanced MZ for Director’s DMT monitoring report. An example of this was shown and Fiona noted that it would be good for members to see this as it provides assurance that MZ is being very actively managed. So it will be added to the MZ library going forward.
Helen noted that she would like a system enhancement to make it easier for Caseload Controllers like her staff to add cases in the back office by having a drop down of the Services. Jamie said he would add it to the development pland and liaise with Helen over a possible solution.
	Bob

Jamie

	5
	Member Zone Information Resources 
Bob noted the information related additions to the MZ library since the last meeting including: 

A. Operational Updates to Edition 163 [image: image1.png]ris_weekly_member_briefing_edition_163.docx
ris_weekly_member_briefing_edition_163.docx (DOCX, 91.7KB)





B. New Accessibility Tool on Portal 
[image: image2]
C. Sounding Board Papers
Councillor Howard noted that there was not much awareness yet of the power of the new Accessibility Tool on MZ or the website, particularly its read aloud and multi-language capabilities, so Bob undertook to promote it via the council’s Keep In the Loop service.

Jamie undertook to add a last updated note to features on the MZ homepage so that members could readily see when a new information element had been added.
	Bob
Jamie

	6
	Member Support 
One specific member has been having issues using MZ in remote locations and Bob, Mark, Helen and Jamie agreed to hold a separate meeting to discuss options for overcoming that member’s very specific problem. 
	Officers

	7
	A.O.C.B. 
Fiona raised a query about the best way to submit very sensitive queries where perhaps it was better that Caseload Controllers could not see the content of the enquiry. Mark noted that this would be difficult as controllers were the only officers with direct access to MZ and needed to seek inputs from colleagues in order to orchestrate a response. Bob undertook to work with the other officers to give this fuller consideration and see if the functionality would allow some form of encrypted private messaging.
Bob noted that it was two years since MZ Sounding Board had been set up and so it was timely to review the Terms of Reference. The meeting then reviewed each of the Board’s TOR objecttives and affirmed that they were still valid. The only change was that now the system was in a steady state, the SB meetings could move to six monthly.

As there was no other business, Bob thanked all attendees for their positive input.
	Officers.



	8
	Date of Next Meeting – May 2025.
	Bob/Susie 
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